
Coverage for OTC COVID-19 Diagnostic Testing Kits 

Effective January 15, 2022, and for the duration of the public health emergency relating to COVID-19, the Teamsters 
Local 727 Health & Welfare Fund will provide coverage for OTC, at-home diagnostic COVID-19 tests that have been 
authorized, cleared, or approved by the Food and Drug Administration (FDA), under its health plan. 

Listed below are answers to some frequently asked questions. 

How much do the OTC COVID-19 tests cost? 

Pharmacy claims for FDA authorized, cleared, or approved OTC COVID-19 tests will be processed at $0 cost-sharing for participants and 
covered dependents who utilize an in-network pharmacy or mail-order program. For tests purchased at out-of-network locations, 
participants and covered dependents will be reimbursed the actual price or up to $12 per test, whichever is lower. 

Do I need a prescription to receive an OTC COVID-19 test? 

No, you do not need a provider order or individualized clinical assessment to obtain an OTC COVID-19 test. 

How many OTC COVID-19 tests can I buy? 

The Plan will be providing coverage for 8 OTC COVID-19 tests per 30-day period per participant and covered dependent without cost-
sharing requirements (including deductibles, copayments, and coinsurance), prior authorization, or other medical management 
requirements. 

How do I pay for my OTC COVID-19 test(s) at a Magellan Rx pharmacy? 

You should check-out at the pharmacy counter with your pharmacy benefit (prescription) ID card. There will be a $0 cost-share for 
covered tests. 

What should I do if the pharmacy cannot process the OTC COVID-19 test to my prescription card? 

There are some instances when you will not be able to utilize your pharmacy benefit (prescription) ID card to purchase these tests at the 
point of sale. For example, some pharmacies are still adjusting their payment systems to the new OTC COVID-19 test coverage 
requirement. Also, out-of-network pharmacies will not be able to process your prescription ID card. In these circumstances, you will need 
to pay out-of-pocket at the point of sale and then submit a reimbursement request to Magellan Rx. 

How do I submit a claim for reimbursement for an OTC COVID-19 test that I purchased? 

To obtain the Prescription Claim Form, go to the member portal (https://magellanrx.com/member/login/)" 
https://magellanrx.com/member/login/). Mail the form, including the name of the OTC COVID-19 test, and the register receipt/proof 
of payment to Magellan Health Services, Attn: Claims Department, 11013 W. Broad Street, Suite 500, Glen Allen, BA 23060. 

I purchased a COVID-19 test prior to January 15, 2022. Can I still be reimbursed? 

The Plan will only provide reimbursement for OTC COVID-19 tests purchased on or after January 15, 2022. No 
reimbursement will be provided for tests purchased prior to January 15, 2022. 

How do I obtain COVID-19 tests thru Mail-Order? 

Wholesale availability is limited at this time. However, Magellan Rx mail-order remains a network option. A mail-order request can be 
made by contacting Magellan Rx customer service at 1.833.604.0919. A Magellan Rx representative will assist you in fulfilling your 
request. 

 


